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Washington, D.C., March 12, 2010

Excellency:


I have the honor to address Your Excellency to forward herewith Diplomatic Note DM/VAM/DPM No. 13288, dated March 9, 2010, by which our country nominates Ms. Paola Margarita Buendía García, as a government expert for membership on the working group to study the periodic reports of the Additional Protocol to the American Convention on Human Rights in the Area of Economic, Social, and Cultural Rights, known as the “Protocol of San Salvador.”


Accordingly, and bearing in mind the agenda of the Permanent Council, I would be most grateful if you could include on the order of business of one of the meetings of the Council, the election by member states of government experts on the Working Group on the Protocol of San Salvador.


Accept, Excellency, the renewed assurances of my highest consideration.


LUIS ALFONSO HOYOS ARISTIZABAL


Ambassador, Permanent Representative

His Excellency 

Ambassador ENRIQUE CASTILLO

Chair of the Permanent Council

Permanent Representative of Costa Rica

Organization of American States








    Ministry of Foreign Affairs









Republic of Colombia

DM/VAM/DPM No. 13288









     Bogota, March 9, 2010

Excellency:


I have the honor to address Your Excellency to advise that the government of Colombia has decided to nominate Ms. Paola Margarita Buendía García as a government expert for membership on the working group to study the periodic reports on the Additional Protocol to the American Convention on Human Rights in the area of Economic, Social, and Cultural Rights.
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Ms. Buendía is an economist with the Pontificia Universidad Javeriana, and holds a degree in government, management, and public affairs, from the Universidad de Externado de Colombia.  She also holds a Master’s degree in international affairs from Columbia University’s School of International and Public Affairs, New York, United States.


Highlights of her broad experience include serving as an advisor with the Defense and Security Division, National Planning Department; head of the Office of Planning Advisory Services, Administrative Department of Security; and currently as Technical Director of the Justice and Security Division, National Planning Department.


The Government of Colombia is confident that Ms. Buendía would be a tremendous asset to the efforts of the Working Group, thanks to her wide-ranging professional experience in public policy formulation geared towards human rights protection and promotion, enhancement of justice, comprehensive care for displaced persons, as well as her contribution to national reconciliation and to the prevention of corruption.


In submitting the aforementioned candidacy, the Government of Colombia  reiterates its commitment to the American Convention on Human Rights, and in particular, the Protocol of San Salvador, as an instrument for the progressive attainment of economic, social, and cultural rights.


Accept, Excellency, the renewed assurances of my highest consideration.


ADRIANA MEJIA HERNANDEZ


Deputy Minister of Multilateral Affairs, 


Head of  Operations of the Office of the 


Minister of Foreign Affairs

His Excellency

Ambassador ENRIQUE CASTILLO

Chair of the Permanent Council

OAS

Washington, D.C.
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